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"Just for the Fun of It!" that was the title of Inland Master 
Chorale evening which presents its 36th concert season 
Saturday night in Redlands with the golden voice of Deputy 
Grand Knight, Ernie Ott and it's approximate 35 singers was 
a sight to "hear".  Some of the evenings songs included, 
William Tell Overture, The Heart of the Fugue, Farmer's Wife 
Lost Her Cat, Johnnie Said "No" and Yellow Bird with special 
sound affects by Brother Ott.  

Formed in 1980, Inland Master Chorale brings together 
talented vocalists from across the Inland Empire.  The Cho-
rale has won awards, critical acclaim, gained national and 
international recognition and is considered one of the most 
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accomplished choral groups in Southern California. Their mission is to sustain and increase the appreciation 
and performance of choral music which they certainly did to several standing ovations. 

As the Columbian Year comes to a close, I have so much to be thankful for and so many to thank. The men and 
ladies of this Council have made this year fruitful and fun. I hope you experienced the same and am excited to see 
even more next year. Join me in supporting the new Officer’s, either by joining the roster or taking up a project. Our 
combined hands and voices have made, and will continue to make this community a better place. 
Thank you each and all. This year could not have been so good with out you. 

Saturday, June 11th 12pm-2pm 

Pool Tournament at the Council. 

$10 entry fee. 

Low pressure fun, come on out!
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POOL TOURNAMENT



 

NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF OFFICERS

At the General Meeting on Thursday, May 12, nominations of officers were reopened, and the 
names of the following knights were placed in nomination by the nominating committee:

Grand Knight - Luis Moreno
Chancellor -  Victor Lecea
Treasurer -  John Paul Dainko
Recorder - David Calhoun
Advocate - Dr. Luis Arciniega
Guard -  Joel Wright
Trustee - (For 3 Yrs.) Ray Lobato

NOTES: Nominations will be reopened at the June General Meeting when nominations for the 
positions of Deputy Grand Knight, Warden, 1 Guard and 2 Trustees can especially be placed 
because there are no nominees for these positions yet. Obviously nominations can be made for 
all officer positions. Your input is desired and encouraged even if between now and the June 
meeting, some Knights may have volunteered to run for those positions. Please remember, we 
are not a 1-man unit. We have been successful to-date because we have operated as a team, so 
let us have a mindset of helping whenever we can.

Nominating Committee-John Rozzi, Bruce Ewing, John Paul Dainko, and Lupe Perez

Deputy Grand Knight ERNIE OTT

Have I been blind all my life?     
I was taught decades ago to watch for deceit, which can take so many forms. False advertising, con 
games, twisting the meaning of another's words, hiding evidence, mis-stating facts, taking information 
out of context, framing an innocent person, making promises but never intending to keep them. 

Our 8th Commandment: You shall not bear false witness against your neighbor. Our Catholic teaching 
informs us this includes many situations, not just spreading incorrect evidence, or "witness against a 
neighbor".  For example, "bearing false witness against your neighbor" covers any kind of falsehood: 
perjury, lying, slander, detraction, rash judgment, etc.

I am growing more concerned about evil things masquerading as good things, and of good things 
being cast as corrupt or evil. We are taught that one of the roles of Satan is "The Great Deceiver". The 
enemy of our Good Lord sets mental  and/or emotional traps we humans are so vulnerable to fall for, 
and sadly even willingly accept. We love to rationalize our own bad behavior. 

There is an easy read that can help us to understand the many types of deceit set before us. The book, 
The Screwtape Letters, is a fictional  account of a senior devil named Screwtape, who is teaching a 
devil-in-training, Wormwood, how to trick human beings. It covers a great deal of temptations humans 
have faced throughout history. Many people have found it enlightening, and an aid in honestly examin-
ing our own consciences. It will not replace receiving the Sacraments, but it does provide clarity on 
many issues. Try reading it!
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
For more information on the book and its author, C. S. Lewis, visit these websites: 
http://www.screwtape.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Screwtape_Letters

The June General Meeting is the annual Changing of  the Guard. 

Come break bread and fellowship with your brothers and sisters. 

The dinner will be catered and always a treat. 

Hope to See You There!



PGK & Bingo Chairman Sam Gutierrez organized a council sponsored chartered 
bus trip, April 30th, to watch the LA Dodgers play against the San Diego Padres, 
as thank you to all of our Bingo Volunteers for helping to make our Bingo fund 
raising very successful. THANK YOU, one and all!!!

Our council members and guests rode in comfort to the game and enjoyed an 
expense free prepaid ball game ticket, including free refreshments & snacks in 
route to the ball game. Our seats were behind home plate everybody enjoyed the 
game even though the Dodgers did lose, it was still a good time for all.

Coincidently our Ladies Auxiliary were having their “Dinner and a Movie” event 
the at same day so they were able to offer us their delicious meat loaf dinner for 
only $5 each, just prior to our bus leaving for the game, Thanks to Angie Vargas 
and the Ladies.

LA Dodgers Game Trip 

This is where our seats were!!!
The crowd was all there!

Sam & Eileen

She was the best part!!

Bus Boarding

Thank you Knights Ladies for the 
Meatloaf dinner!!!

We had so much FUN!!



 
Bible Study Bob Herness

Church Director, 4488

Wednesday from 7 PM to 9 PM 
in the council lounge

 Brother Knights and friends of the Wednesday night Church and Bible study class, we come to share 
the Gospel each week, now approaching our 20th year of evangelizing at our council hall.  Through-
out these passing years which seem to come faster each year, Joe Burns, Frank Weiler and yours 
truly have met a montage of interesting people, several of whom have now passed to their reward. 
Our class has welcomed the homeless street woman who made her bedroom behind our storage unit 
and would occasionally ask us for something to eat or drink.  We have instructed the novices in the 
Holy Scripture as well as the very learned professional ranging from physicians, psychologists, law-
yers and also some who came to agitate or try and pull us away from the Church Jesus 
founded...they failed, in case you hadn't noticed.  
The major disappointment in our attempt to share the Bible and the authentic teaching of Christ Jesus 
is that so few of our brother knights have used this opportunity to deepen their faith in Christ for as St. 
Jerome said, "Ignorance of scripture is ignorance of Jesus Christ."
We have had in attendance, over the years, several who are now ordained Catholic priests, or two in 
particular, presently studying for Holy Orders.
We do not take off during the summer so we hope you will join us and share some fellowship with a 
variety of men and women in our class as we are all called to be disciples of the Master.
AMDG
SK Bob Herness, Church Director, Council 4488

Knights’ Ladies Bingo Luncheon
Happy faces and fun filled excitement was the order of the day during the 

Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary April Showers Bingo Luncheon
. Guests played a series of bingo games and enjoyed a mouth watering BBQ 

sandwich lunch plate, with beverages, and desserts. 
Co - Chairs of the event were Eileen Gutierrez & Gloria Medina

The Bingo Luncheon was the most successful fund raising event to date for 
the Knights Ladies scholarship fund. Thank you to everyone who helped!! 



 

Culture of  Life----------------------------------------------------------
We are rapidly approaching the time for Californians to vote in the Primary Election, and it will not be 
long thereafter when the General Election rolls around. A Catholics, we are responsible to aid our 
country in formation and growth. As the religious forefathers sought His guidance, we should also. 
Next to that, we need to arm ourself with information. Read on the candidates and propositions. 
Discuss with your peers and brothers, respectful debate is good to air out the ‘canned advertise-
ments’ to get to the root of the proposition or position of the person. We are a varied people from 
varied cultures and backgrounds, a melting pot that has made this country better than any other. The 
first to end slavery, desegregate and institute women voting. Safe and respectful immigration policies 
can continue to add to this great nation, but unfettered open doors has always hurt the residents for 
any home. Look to history or even the current affairs in our ally countries. They are suffering violence 
and aggressive culture attacks on their chosen way of life. Any culture or religious doctrine that 
promotes the ending of one culture in favor of only theirs, is not conducive or acceptable in our free 
and Christian society. 

This is not an easy question to answer, but worthy of our prayers, time and voices. Join the 
conversation and participate in your inalienable right to vote. Look for the people and proposals that 

Please vote on June 7 and do it informed and with prayer.

    Thank you to Angie Vargas, Terry Yanez and all the ladies who cooked the May 
General Meeting dinner while I was gone and to and I heard it was very good. Thank 
you also to those who supported our June "Dinner and a Movie", and especially to our 
chairpersons for the event. The June dinner will be held on Sunday, June 26. It will be 
a Hawaiian Luau theme. Dinner will be chicken skewers, white rice, vegetable, salad, 
punch, dessert. Popcorn will be served during the entertainment. We will have senior 
Hawaiian dancers (probably no movie). Please contact  Angie Vargas at 725-2826 or 
Terry Yanez at 213-1446 by Monday, June 20 for reservations. Space is limited.
  Thank you to Eileen Gutierrez an Gloria Medina for the great April Bingo Luncheon!
Our next Bingo Luncheon will be on Saturday, June 25 at 12 noon. Doors open at 
11:30 AM. Cost is $10. Please join us for a lot of fun as we raise money to support our 
charities. We will have our usual raffles during the afternoon.

   We will be electing our new officers at the June meeting. Please be sure to join us for 
the election.

Sincerely,
Judy Figueroa
Knights' Ladies President

June 26, 2016

Dinner



Chaplain       Fr. Romanus Ike                  909-862-8669       Ikeroma@yahoo.com
Grand Knight      Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812  Dominicglass@hotmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight    Ernest K Ott                            909-793-2349  ekmo@ekott.biz
Chancellor              Luis Moreno               norcallouie@gmail.com
Warden               Victor Licea            323-798-2684  Licea17@gmail.com
Recorder      David Calhoun                  909-888-7121       David.Calhoun@va.gov    
Financial Secretary    John D Mielke                     909-862-1545        Pilotjack@roadrunner.com
Treasurer                Paul Dainko                           909-425-1845       Jpdainko@gmail.com
Advocate         Luis Arciniega                  909-213-4738       larroarril@hotmail.com       
1-Year Trustee        Enselmo Gutierrez           909-362-4079  samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
2-Year Trustee        George Steffen                   909-862-0138        Steffen9037@roadrunner.com    
3-Year Trustee        Bruce Ewing                                       909-907-0512       bewing_5@yahoo.com
Inside Guard        Mario Salcedo                    909-312-8403  mariosalcedo92@gmail.com  
Outside Guard        Joel Wright                          951-973-8096       Jgwrght@yahoo.com
Church Director             Robert K. Herness               951-845-2615  RKHerness@gmail.com   
Community Director      Vacant
Program Director      Dominic Glass                         909-831-5812  Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Membership Director           Luis Arciniega                     909-213-4738        larroarril@hotmail.com
Retention Director      Luis Arciniega                             909-213-4738       larroarril@hotmail.com
Family Director                      Paul McJunkin                       909-862-6403
Youth Director                       Ernest K. Ott                            909-793-2349       ekmo@ekott.biz
Blood Donations Chair                  
Vocation Chair                     Vacant
Roundtable Chair  GK         Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812  Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Squires Circle Advisor           Vacant
Bulletin                                   Precise Print                         909-381-3447       pppi@sbcglobal.net
Insurance Field Agent          Earl Seitz                                          909-456-8395        seitzagencymail2@kofc.org                 
Bingo Chair                           Enselmo Gutierrez          909-362-4079  samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
Del Roco President               Manny Carabajal              909-887-5331
Knights Ladies President          Judy Figueroa                     909-887-5495   jfigueroa0250@hotmail.com               
Club Steward            Gina Reynolds                                                                 909-889-7053       cherublvr1@aol.com

Information Center

Two Birthdays for two great individuals.
Saturday, May 7, a surprise 90th birthday party was held for Pat Fischer by 
her children at Arrowhead Country Club. Around 100 attendees participated
in the surprise event.  High school singers from Aquinas High School sang 
happy birthday in several different languages and all participants had an 
opportunity to share a word about Pat. Pat's involvement has been many, 
1992, St. Bernardine Hospital Auxiliary President, 1995 Volunteer of the 
Year at St. B's, for having put in over 1000 volunteer hours, 2001 St. B's 
Caring Hands Award, 2004 American Business Woman Association Woman of the Year, 2008 Woman of 
Achievement City of San Bernardino, 30 years Civil Service with the Navy/Air Force. In 2011 Pat served again 
for a second time as Auxiliary President for St. B's Hospital. From 2007 to current, Pat has served with St. 
Bernardine Medical Center Foundation Board. Also served as Auxiliary 
President in 2012 to present with the Highland Senior Center Board of 
Directors.  Pat and her late husband, Leroy Fischer have been great 
supporters and contributors toward the Leroy Fisher Knights of Columbus 
college scholarships given out each year to graduating Seniors. (Top) 
Pictured is Lupe and Vi Perez wishing Pat a Happy Birthday.

Another person having his 90th birthday this past April is John Rozzi.  
PGK Rozzi has been a brother Knight with Council 4488 since 1962. 
John served as Grand Knight from 1984-85 and is presently a third degree Knight.  He has been Pro Life 
Director since 1974. John has served on the governing board of Del Roco Corp. on several different occasions.
He has been instrumental in the success of the Bingo Operations (1962 - 2012) that the Knights of Columbus 
have.  He also serves as Charity Assistance Director to the CID and ARC for over 30 years. Pictured with PGK 
John Rozzi on his left is Grand Knight, Dominic Glass and to his right, Past Grand Knight, John Henry.  



   010 Bingo Income  $     256,296   030 Charity Fund Income $        7,500 
   700 Bingo-Expenses -90,600   125 Life-Culture -450
   705 Bingo-Paper Expenses -42,000   130 Payment-10% Dues Payment -800
   710 Bingo-Guard Expenses -13,200   140 Chaplain-Council Chaplain -1,200
   715 Bingo-Advertising -10,680   175 Treasurer-Treasurer -100
   720 Bingo-Phone Expenses -600   236 Funerals-Flowers -250
   725 Bingo-Equip / Repair -4,000   400 Memorial-Masses -150

 $       95,216    405 Bishop's Burse Inland Charities -500
  410 Night for-Religious -1,400
  420 Vocations-Supreme -1,000

   020 General Fund Income  $       19,428   430 Religious-Retirement Fund -1,000
   100 Supreme-Supreme Per Capita -700   435 Roundtable-Parish -8,000
   105 Catholic-Catholic Advertising -250   440 Bible-Bible Study -1,000
   110 State Per -State Per Capita Tax -2,600   500 Pro-Life-Activities -2,000

   115 Chapter Per-Chapter Per Capita -120    505 Citizens-Senior -50

   120 Horseshoe -75    520 Prison Ministry-Get on the Bus -200

   135 PGK Ring & Pic-PGK Ring & Photo -1,100    521 Alkathon-Alkathon -2,500
   145 Postage-Postage -1,250   525 Food-Parish -3,600
   150 Bulletin-Bulletin -3,600   526 Food-Mary's Table -3,600
   155 Badges -100   527 Home-Veronica's -600

   160 Supplies-Supplies (GK & FS) -1,800    530 Over Seas-O. L. of Fatima 9636 -1,000
   170 Administrative-Administrative -500   547 Bingo-Workers -25,000

   200 State Conv-GK / DGK -1,000    560 Mem 4th. Deg Memorial Flag Fund -250
   210 GK Fund-Petty Cash -300   565 Rent Sub-Clubs / Del Roco -15,000
   215 Parish Projects-Fiesta -500   590 Disabled-Tootsie Roll Drive -3,600
   225 Installation-Officers -200   625 Other-Youth Other -450

   240 Columbian-Charities -1,000    626 Scholarship-Leroy & Pat Fisher -4,000
   245 Meeting-Refreshments -1,800   628 Schools-Catholic -5,000
   250 Degrees-Costs -400  -$75,200
   251 Events-Council Sponsored -500
   300 Family-Activities -400
   305 Father's Day-Picnic -500
   605 Santa-Holiday Events/Kids -750 Surplus / (Deficit) $    19,999 

-$17

Knights of Columbus Council 4488
Annual Budget

July 2016 - June 2017

GENERAL FUND

BINGO FUND CHARITY FUND



Jul 2015 Aug 2015 Sep 2015 Oct 2015 Nov 2015
Income

   010 Bingo Income 22,352.00  20,232.50  18,001.00  22,465.00  19,527.00  

   020 General Fund Income 797.00  722.00  66.00  1,345.00  360.68  

   030 Charity Fund Income 500.00  500.00  3,000.00  

Total Income $  23,149.00  $    21,454.50  $    18,567.00  $  23,810.00  $  22,887.68  

Gross Profit $  23,149.00  $    21,454.50  $    18,567.00  $  23,810.00  $  22,887.68  

Expenses

   100 Supreme-Supreme Per Capita 344.60  

   105 Catholic-Catholic Advertising 120.50  

   110 State Per -State Per Capita Tax 1,289.05  

   115 Chapter Per-Chapter Per Capita 112.00  

   125 Life-Culture 210.00  

   135 PGK Ring & Pic-PGK Ring & Photo 510.00  57.91  

   140 Chaplain-Council Chaplain 100.00  100.00  100.00  100.00  100.00  

   145 Postage-Postage 147.00  

   150 Bulletin-Bulletin 265.40  537.54  292.48  559.49  285.06  

   155 Badges-Badges 58.00  

   160 Supplies-Supplies (GK & FS) 32.95  1,647.77  

   170 Administrative-Administrative 74.67  460.00  

   200 State Conv-GK / DGK

   215 Parish Projects-Fiesta 300.00  

   225 Installation-Officers 200.00  

   236 Funerals-Flowers 61.65  

   245 Meeting-Refreshments 150.00  150.00  150.00  150.00  150.00  

   250 Degrees-Costs 55.00  209.99  

   251 Events-Council Sponsored

   300 Family-Activities 320.00  

   305 Father's Day-Picnic

   400 Memorial-Masses

   405 Bishop's Burse-Inland Charities 500.00  

   420 Vocations-Supreme

   435 Roundtable-Parish 500.00  250.00  100.00  

   500 Pro-Life-Activities 299.00  500.00  200.00  35.00  

   525 Food-Parish 400.00  100.00  300.00  

   526 Food-Mary's Table 300.00  300.00  300.00  

   527 Home-Veronica's

   530 Over Seas-O. L. of Fatima 9636

   547 Bingo-Workers 5,820.00  5,760.00  

   565 Rent Sub-Clubs / Del Roco 1,250.00  1,250.00  1,250.00  1,250.00  1,250.00  

   590 Disabled-Tootsie Roll Drive 253.50  

   605 Santa-Holiday Events/Kids

Knights of Columbus Council 4488
Profit and Loss
July 2015 - April 2016







July 28th Thursday, the the Del Roco 
election. Remember, these men work 
hard to keep our corporation working 

strong for us all. Support them 
and get involved.

 
Every 3rd Tues. is the 4th Degree 

meeting at the Colton Council.

SOME FUN THINGS COMING IN JUNE & JULY
FOR YOUR CALENDAR!!!

Thursday June 2nd, 4th Degree hosting a BBQ at the VA in Loma 
Linda for the Vets. Contact the 4th officers to help out. 
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4488

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

7:00 pm

del roco 
7:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

bingo board
7:00 pm

attend mass 

attend mass 

attend mass 

  

attend mass 

                   

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

 21    22                 23                 24                 25                                     

6:15 - 10:00 pm

officer’s meeting

   7                   8                 9         10          11                

June 2016
                                                                          

 14                   15                   16                17         18    

general meeting
7 pm

           1                   2                  3                    4                  

6:15 - 10:00 pm

5                   6

12                13

 19     20

   26                27                 28                29                 30                   

church & bible study
7:00 pm

knights’  ladies
bingo lucheon
12pm - 4pm

knights’ ladies
dinner 4pm

pool tournament
12pm - 2pm


